
OUR SERVICE DURING
THE SUMMER

While all major congregational ac¬
tivities and functions are suspended
for the summer months, daily and
Sabbath services are held according to
a year-round uninterrupted schedule.
The attendance at services during the
past year has increased consistently —
a fact of which we are genuinely grat¬
ified and proud.
With the coming of the summer

months, however, when so many of
our worshippers leave the city for sea¬
shore or mountain resorts, the attend¬
ance naturally decreases. Sabbath
services, of course, still attract a good¬
ly number of congregants. The daily
services, on the other hand, present a
bit of a problem.

The community which our congre¬
gation serves is, unfortunately, not
heaviiy populated with Jewish resi¬
dents. We cannot, therefore, expect a
casual passer-by to drop in for serv¬
ices. We must rely upon our regular
worshippers to provide our daily
morning and evening minyan.

Daily services are held in the
Chapel, where cool comfort accom¬
panies a short but dignified service,
at 7:30 in the morning and 6.00 in
the evening. On the Sabbath, the serv¬
ices are conducted in the Main Syna¬
gogue, where we will continue to
provide our worshippers with a dec¬
orous and spiritually-uplifting service
in pleasant and comfortable surround¬
ings.
We appeal to our readers to help

us maintain the fundamental institu¬
tion of daily services by attending as
frequently as possible. If you are in
the city and find it possible to join
us for a morning or an evening, please
make it a point to do so.

Chapel and Social Hall Now Air-Conditioned
Our eagerly anticipated cooling system has been installed and our Chapel

and Social Hall are now air-conditioned. This air-conditioning will fulfill a sorely-
felt need and will help us to be better able to service our members and friends.

During the warm summer days the cooling system will permit our worshippers
to pray in comfort. It will also make our facilities more desirable for weddings,

enhancing, as it does, the beautifully
decorated Chapel and Social Hail.

The air-conditioning unit has been
designed with a look to the future.
With its present installation it can be
easily extended to cool the Auditor¬
ium too when its extension there is
desired.

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL TO HOLD
CLOSING EXERCISES FRIDAY

Our afternoon Religious School will
conclude its academic year with clos¬
ing exercises this Friday, June 18, at
4 o'clock in the Auditorium of the
Synagogue House

A special program has been ar¬
ranged. Prizes and awards will be
presented to deserving students. The
highlight of the program will consist
of presentations by each class on var¬
ious aspects of the Shabbat.

Parents and friends are cordially in¬
vited to join us at these exercises.

Registration In Progress —

We would again like to announce
that registration of children for the
new school year is now in progress.
Parents of propective students, as
well as of those now attending, are
urged to take care of the enrollment
of their sons and daughters before
they leave for their summer vacations.

The new school year will begin on
Monday, September 13, when classes
will meet for full instruction. Our spe¬
cial Primary Class for 6 year olds will
again be held on Sunday mornings.

We are interested in making our
facilities available to as many chil¬
dren as possible. If any of our readers
know of eligible children, please con¬
tact the Synagogue Office.

Rabbi Lookstein will preach this Sabbath at 11:00 a.m.
"UNSPOILED FATHERS OF SPOILED CHILDREN"

A Father's Day Sermon

The members of our House Commit¬
tee put in much time and effort to
make this project possible. These
members are Mr. Aaron J. Simon,
chairman; Mr. Hyman I. Cohen and
Mr. Alexander Gross. The unit was

designed and supervised by a special
consultant. The House Committee
made its recommendations to the
Board and the Board had approved
them.

We would like to express our
thanks to the members of the House
Committee for their successful efforts.
We know that our membership will
greatly profit from the cooling system
and we can be pleased that our Syna¬
gogue is now a more comfortable
and beautiful place.

FAREWELL TO RABBI FEDER

Rabbi Joseph Feder, who has been
with us for a year as our Rabbinic
Assistant, is spending his last Satur¬
day with us. He is entering the Chap¬
laincy and on the 28th of this month
he is going to the Chaplaincy School
at Ft. Slocum.

During the time he has been with
us Rabbi Feder has made many friends
among our congregational family.
We extend to him our very best wish¬
es in his tour of duty in the armed
forces and we wish him a safe return
to a world that will know peace.
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LAST BULLETIN OF THE SEASON

With this issue of the Bulletin, we discontinue publication until Septem¬
ber. Throughout the year, the Bulletin has served our members and friends
as a source of religious and communal- information. Within its pages were
reflected the diversified activities ' and achievements of the Congregation
and its affiliated organizations.

As the season draws to a close, we take this opportunity to thank our
readers for their continued interest and cooperation. They responded readily
and generously to the many worthy causes that we espoused. Such drives
as the Educational Scholarship Fund, Passover Relief Appeal, the Benevolent
Fund, and the many others that Kehilath Jeshurun conducts, were warmly
received and whole-heartedly supported by Bulletin readers.

We extend our sincerest wishes for a pleasant and restful summer. May
we all return refreshed and invigorated when the new year rolls 'round.

WITHIN OUR FAMILY

Birth —

We extend our heartiest felicita¬
tions to our esteemed trustee, Mr.
Hermann Merkin, and to Mrs. Merkin,
on the birth of their daughter, Daphne
Miriam.

Birthdays —

Many happy returns of the day to
Mr. Sol Rosenblum and Mrs. Rive K,
Weinstein.
Bar Mitzvah —

A hearty Mazel Tov to Mr. and
Mrs. Bernard Bloomstein on the oc¬

casion of the Bar Mitzvah of their
son Henry this Saturday. Henry is a
pupil at our Ramaz School.
Marriages —

We extend our heartiest Mazel Tov
wishes to our devoted trustee, Mr. A.
Milton Brown, and to Mrs. Brown on
the marriage this past week, of their
son, Warren, to the former Miss Mar¬
ilyn Helene Paul.

Last Saturday, in our Synagogue,
Warren was called up to the Torah
to read the Haftorah, in keeping with
Jewish tradition. After the services
Mr. and Mrs. Brown acted as hosts at
a beautiful luncheon Kiddush.
Our heartiest congratulations also

go to Dr. Samuel Goodside, supervisor
of our Ramaz Lower School, and to
Mrs. Goodside, on the forthcoming
marriage of their daughter Susan Rob¬
erta to Rabbi Solomon J. Spiro. Susan
is a graduate of Ramaz School. The
ceremony will take place in our Syna¬
gogue this Sunday afternoon.
Anniversaries —

A happy Wedding Anniversary to
Mr. and Mrs. Bernard Berwick, Dr.
and Mrs. Leo Edelman, Mr. and Mrs.
Maurice N. Jaffe, Mr. and Mrs. Abra¬
ham R. Kirshon, Mr. and Mrs. Fred¬
erick Margareten, Mr. and Mrs.
Abram Miller and Mr. and Mrs. Simon
Vogel.
Bon Voyage —

Best wishes for a pleasant trip and
a safe return are extended to our es¬

teemed trustee, Mr. Ernest Adler, and
to Mrs. Adler, who are going to Eur¬
ope. Mrs. Adler is leaving this com¬
ing week and her husband will join
her later.

Same best wishes go to our esteem¬
ed member, Mrs. Ralph Hyman, who
is also leaving for Europe.
Speedy Recovery —

We extend best wishes for a com¬

plete and speedy recovery to Mrs. A.
Milton Brown.

ERNEST MARC TORCZYNER
BAR MITZVAH

We extend our Heartiest Mazel Tov
wishes to Mr. and Mrs. Jacques Torc-
zyner, on the Bar Mitzvah this Satur¬
day of their son, Ernest Marc, a pupil
at Ramaz.

Ernest is entering the eighth grade
at Ramaz where he is active as head
of the Jr. High Social Service. Looking
into the future, he hopes to follow
in his father's footsteps and make
business his career. Spare time is
spent in his favorite hobbies of stamp
collecting and painting.
At services, which will be held in

our Synagogue this Saturday, Ernest
will read the Portion of the Week as

well as chant the Haftorah.

Well Again —

We are happy to learn that our de¬
voted member, Mr. Benjamin Cooper,
who had been indisposed is now
fully recovered and about again and
now is his usual active self.

SISTERHOOD NEWS

New Member —
1

%

We welcome Mrs. 'Louis Stokar into
our Sisterhood Membership and wish
her many happy and rewarding years
with us.

Message From Our President —

As we conclude our activity year,
Mrs. Hyman Abrams, Sisterhood pres¬
ident, expressed her sincerest thanks
to the Committee Chairmen, Sister¬
hood membership and friends for
their cooperation and participation in
the year's affairs. She pointed out that
in every respect it was a highly suc¬
cessful year. The programs were well-
attended, culturally stimulating and
socially gratifying. Financially, the Sis¬
terhood went over its quota thus per¬
mitting additional philanthropic pro¬
jects. She wished all members and
friends a pleasant summer and stated
that she looked forward to getting to¬
gether with all of them in the fall to
begin another active year.

Happy Day Fund —

We acknowledge with thanks a con¬

tribution to our Happy Day Fund from
Mrs. Joseph H. Lookstein. Members
are invited to share their joyous occa¬
sions with others by making a gift
to the Happy Day Fund. Contributions
are to be sent to the Happy Day Fund
Chairman, Mrs. Samuel Gross, 311
East 72nd Street.
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You are cordially invited to attend services on

FATHER'S DAY SABBATH

This Saturday Morning, June 19th

Sponsored by the Men's Club

At the conclusion of the service, a Kiddush will be served

in the Gymnasium of the Synagogue House

Services begin at 9 o'clock

ACADEMIC NOTES

MEN'S CLUB NEWS

New Members —

Wt^ welcome into our Men's Ciub
Mr. Harry £nde, Mr. Hermann Merkin
and Mr. Rom.ie Shapiro and wish them
a long and rewarding stay with us.

Father's Day Sabbath —

In keeping with our tradition, the
Men's Club will sponsor its Father's
Day Sabbath this Saturday, June 19.
All members and Friends are cordially
invited to join us at services. A fine
Kiddush will be served in the Gym¬
nasium of the Synagogue House.
Annual Meeting —

We would like to elert our member¬
ship to the fact that pur Annual Meet¬
ing has been scheduled for Tuesday
evening, September 2 1. At this meet¬
ing in the fall the election of officers
will take place. Please mark this date
on your calendar.
Welfare Fund —

Many thanks to our esteemed mem¬
ber, Mr. Abraham Wiener, for his kind
contribution to our We! are Fund.

SCOUTS CONCLUDE ACTIVITY YEAR

The 1953-54 season of scouting at
Kehilath Jeshurun came to its close
this Thursday evening, June 17, when
the scouts held their annual party
in the gymnasium of the Synagogue
House. At this get-together all awards
for the year were announced and
presented. These included the Men's
Club's annual award of two weeks at
a Boy Scout Camp for the best all-
around scout.

The scout program has made many
strides forward this year. Highlight¬
ing the many achievements was the
rapid and successful promotion of all
Cubs, Boy Scouts and Explorers by at
least one rank. The enrollment in¬
creased considerably too. The Cubs
had about 35 boys, the Scouts 25 and
the Explorers 5. There were also more
frequent outings and hikes where
greater accomplishments were pos¬
sible.

Our troop was honored by having
one of our scouts, David Weisberg,
achieve the highest award scouting
offers. This award was presented at an
impressive ceremony which was at¬
tended by all area and district exec¬
utives and commissioners.

This year's leaders, as for the past
two years, were Dr. Mathew Zucker-
man of the Cubs and Mr. Henry Ja-

(Continued on Page ^

We take pleasure in listing the
names of our younger folk who are
celebrating educational milestones this
June. In so doing, we extend to them
our heartiest congratulations and our
best wishes for success in their future
careers:

Cookie Abrams, daughter of Mr.
and Mrs. Hyman Abrams, is graduat¬
ing from Calhoun School and will
enter Brandeis University in the fall.

Victor Barnett, son of Mrs. Ralph
Hyman has just been graduated
from Wharton School of the Univer¬

sity of Pennsylvania. He is leaving
this month for England, where he will
go into business.

Claud Baruch, son of Mr. and Mrs.
Jacob Baruch, will receive his B. S. de¬
gree in Domestic AAarketing from New
York University after which he will
join the Advertising Department of
20th Century-Fox Film Corp.

Sarah Berman, daughter of Mr. and
Mrs. Jack Berman is graduating from
Birch Wathen School and will enter
Pembroke in the fall.

Warren Brown, son of Mr. and Mrs.
A. Milton Brown, is graduating from
New York University and has made
the Dean's List.

Ellen Goldsmith, daughter of Mr.
and Mrs. A. Phillip Goldsmith, is grad¬
uating from Birch Wathen School and
will participate in a summer tour of
Europe.

Frances Holzer, daughter of Mr. and

Mrs. Abraham I. Holzer, is graduating
from Oberlin College and has been
admitted to the Long Island Univer¬
sity Medical School.

Ruth H. Joseph, daughter of Mr.
and Mrs. David Joseph, was graduat¬
ed Magna Cum Laude from Radcliffe
College and was accepted into Har¬
vard Law School.

Larry Kobrin, son of Mr. and Mrs.
Irving Kobrin, is graduating from Col¬
umbia University with a Phi Beta Kap¬
pa key and an award in History. Fie
will enter Columbia Law School in
the fall. Younger brother Jay A. Ko¬
brin is graduating from Columbia
Grammar School and will attend Bran¬
deis University.
Aaron Kommel, son of Mr. and Mrs.

Alexander Kommel, has been gradu¬
ated from the University of Wisconsin.

Lewis D. Siegel, son of Mr. and
Mrs. Elliott W. Siegel, has received his
Master's degree from Harvard Gradu¬
ate School of Business.

Our member, Mrs. Herbet H.
Strauss, has received her B. S. degree
in education from City College and
is already well on her way to her
Master's degree at N. Y. U.
Mathew M. Zuckerman, son of Dr.

and Mrs. Morris Zuckerman, can now
himself be called Dr. Zuckerman, with
his graduation from New York Univer¬
sity Dental School. Mathew will be
married this summer and will then
enter the United States Air Force.
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Congregation Kehilath Jeshurun
117-25 East 85th Street
New York 28, N. Y.
SAcramento 2-0800

Synagogue Officials
Joseph H. Lookstein Rabbi
rlyman Gertler Cantor
Israel D. Rosenberg Ritual Director
Theodore Comet Executive Director

Officers of the Congregation
Max J. Etra President
A. Phillip Goldsmith Vice-President
Samuel A. Marcus Treasurer
Romie Shapiro Secretary
Ira F. Weisman Pres.' Men's Club
Mrs. Hyman Abrams Pres., Sisterhood

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

FRIDAY*

Evening 6:15
SATURDAY

Morning 9:00
Weekly Portion: Shelah Leka ■

Numbers 13:1 - 15:41
Haftorah: Joshua 2:1 - 24
Evening . . 8:20
Conclusion of Sabbath 9:05

DAILY SERVICES

Morning 7:30
Sunday Morning 8:30
Evening 6:00

*Sabbath candles should be kindled 20
minutes before sunset. Those, however,
who conform to our schedule of usher¬
ing in the Sabbath at 6:15 should also
light candles at that hour.

SUMMER SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

FRIDAY

Evening i 6:15
SATURDAY

Morning 9:00
Evening 15 minutes before sunset

DAILY SERVICES

Morning 7:30
Sunday morning 8:30
Evening 6:00

SCOUTS CLOSE YEAR

(Continued from Page 3)

coby of the Scouts. Our esteemed
member, Dr. Ned Wachtel, had over¬
all responsibility for the Pack, Troop
and Explorer units. Mr. Jacoby and
Dr. Zuckerman merit our thanks and
appreciation for their hard work and
their successful results.

SUMMER CALENDAR

Saturday, June 26 — Rosh Chodesh
Prayers; Rosh Chodesh Tammuz
will be on Thursday and Friday,
July 1 and 2.

Sunday, July 1 8—Fast of Tammuz
Saturday, July 24 — Rosh Chodesh

Prayers; Rosh Chodesh Ab will be
on Saturday, July 31.

Sunday, August 8 — Tisha B'ab.
Saturday, August 28 — Rosh Chodesh

Prayers; Rosh Chodesh Elul will be
Sunday and Monday, August 29
and 30.

Tuesday, September 28 — First day
Rosh Hashanah.

AN EIGHT-GRAVE FAMILY PLOT

on the Congregation's grounds at
BETH EL CEMETERY

is offered at only "$500.00
Further information may be had by

contacting our office
(SAcramento 2-0800)

Riverside
wjL-jck«F.t

Our most valuable
possession is the good-will
of the families we serve

— • —

76th STREET AMD AMSTERDAM AVE.
NEW YORK

ENDICOTT 2-6600
BROOKLYN • BRONX

LONG ISLAND • MIAMI

Charles Rosenthal, Director

YAHRZEITS

June

19—DORA ROSENBERG
19—KALMAN CHARNOW
1 9—SAM LEFKOWITZ
20—HARRY KATZ
20—ANNA LEBOWITZ
21 —PHILIP SCHUCHMAN
22—DAVID S. SILVER
22—BENJAMIN JACOBY

dda ij i/itie Motet and ddeacli (dial
Sayville, L. I. (Opp. Fire Island) or. the Great South Bay

NEWEST RESORT AREA FOR THE KOSHER CLIENTELE

Only 55 miles from N. Y. C. — 11/2 hrs. by car or L. I. R. R.
150 Rooms each with private bath or shower and telephone

All Sports — Entertainment — Day Camp
MODERATE RATES - SPECIAL FAMILY AND SEASON RATES

EDWARD A. HOROWITZ

860 Lexington Ave., N. Y. C.
TR. 9-7238

SAYVILLE HOTEL & BEACH CLUB

Sayville, Long Island
Call Operator SAyviiie 4-2050

^sdndron 3 c^Coon oCalze ^Jdotei
LOON LAKE, FRANKLIN CO., NEW YORK

• Renowned Hotel and 46 enchanting COTTAGES
• 18 hole private GOLF COURSE — 3 mile private LAKE
• Every land and water sport and activity
• Superb entertainment — 2 orchestras
• Famed ANDRON cuisine — Dietary Laws
• Children's Camp Program under trained counsellors
Ownership-Management: David S. Andron and Dave Levinson

New York Office: Bretton Hall Hotel — Broadway at 86th St. — SU. 7-3264


